Statement From Senator Glenn McConnell 

Re: Merit Selection Commission

During the past two legislative sessions, there has been a lot of debate about the method of selecting our judges.  You may recall that the Judicial Merit Selection Commission was created in 1997 to correct the problems which occurred in the 1990’s when the judicial election system came under attack because it was viewed as a retirement plan for members of the legislature.  Since the commission’s inception, it has screened two hundred fifteen contests, including four hundred twenty-three individual candidates.  The commission has very ably reviewed all judicial candidates who are subject to election by the General Assembly.  I am very proud of the work done by the commission in the screening process.

Today, I am having posted on the Legislature’s website, www.scstatehouse.net under Citizens’ Interests, a Statistical Study of Judicial Screening which was developed over the past eighteen months by the Senate Judiciary Staff.  The study, which captures the screening contests since the advent of legislative screening in 1975, tracks the impact a candidate’s race, gender, and legislative experience had on a candidate’s success at both the screening and election stages.  This study also examines whether the number of candidates running for each judicial office has increased.

My review of this data leads me to conclude that there will be issues and concerns raised by this study which may result in further debate on the issue of diversity in judicial screening.  Join me in reviewing the data collected through the study and share with me your conclusions and any insight you may have as to problems and solutions.  Please direct your comments to: screening feedback@SCSENATE.ORG.  I, and my staff, will work to keep you updated as to our progress.  Thank you.

